
LIQUOR LICENSE 
PUBLIC CONVENIENCE OR 

NECESSITY REFERRAL 

PC or N Referral Letter   

 
 
TO: Planning Department 

Phone No. (415) 558-6371 
 
TO: Police Department 

Inspector Georgia Sawyer 
 Phone No. (415) 553-9550 
 

 
DATE: July 27, 2020 
AP Block/Lot Nos.:  0131/002 
Zoning:  North Beach NCD 
Quad:     NE Planning Team 
Record No.:        
 

Please submit your response within three weeks; the Public Safety and 
Neighborhood Services Committee will tentatively schedule the PC or N hearing 
for a regular meeting in September of 2020. 
 
PLEASE EMAIL YOUR RESPONSE BY: August 14, 2020, to John Carroll,  
Public Safety and Neighborhood Services Committee Clerk. 

john.carroll@sfgov.org - Phone No:  554-4445 
 

Applicant name:  Sopra Casa, LLC 
 
Business name:  Sotto Casa 
 
Application address: 1351 Grant Avenue 
    San Francisco, CA 94133 

 
Applicant contact info: Jemma Lester 
    jemma@abclicensecompany.com 
    510-788-5881 
 
PLANNING REVIEW:   Approval   Denial 
 
Planning Staff Contact:           

 
Please print review comments on a trailing page. 

 
 
POLICE REVIEW:    Approval   Denial 
 

Please print review comments in a trailing report. 

file://bd-sup-03svr/Groups/Ast%20Clerks/Public%20Safety%20and%20Neighborhood%20Services/Liquor%20Licenses/Liquor%20License%20Referrals/2017/john.carroll@sfgov.org
mailto:jemma@abclicensecompany.com


0131/002
NE
NCD
2020-006441MIS

Type 20 ABC referral - Recommend approval retail sales and service uses permitted per PC Section 722. Type 20 is 
permitted in an existing specialty grocery approved under BPA 201907024965 in accordance with PC Section 780.3. 
Less than 15% of the Occupied Floor Area permitted for alcoholic beverage sales and display.

Kurt Botn  8/6/2020



Angela Calvillo, Clerk of the Board 

San Francisco Board of Supervisors 

Sopra Casa LLC 

1 Dr. Carlton B. Goodlett Place, Room 244 

San Francisco, CA 94102 

415-554-4445 

Re: Liquor License "PCN" Request 

Original Type #20 - 617773 

To the Clerk of the Board, 

The purpose of this letter is to respectfully request to be placed on the Board's calendar for 
Public Convenience and Necessity approval with regard to our Type 20 license. 

Our business proves to be necessary in San Francisco, as a storied connection between the 
North Beach neighborhood and Italian heritage. Our operations will be a solution to this by 
offering artisan products from Italy, including wine, to our community in San Francisco. 

Our desired hours of operation are 10:00am - 8:00pm, each day of the week. We will vigilantly 
monitor the surrounding area to ensure the safety of our business and customers at all times 
and maintain a lawful business. Growing up in San Francisco and Italy has allowed me to 
cultivate very good relationships with community leaders and members and serve as a bridge 
between these two places. 

We seek the SF Board of Supervisor's affirmative ruling that our application serves the public 
convenience and necessity of our City. 

Please contact our representative, Jemma Jore[ Lester, for scheduling our hearing date. She can 
be reached at 510-788-5881 ext. 2 or via email at jemma@abclicensecompany.com. Thank 
you for your kind consideration of this request. 

Sincerely, 

Sofia Scarpone 

1351 GRAf'JT AVE, SAN FRANCISCO, CA 94133 
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